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UNHCR’s Regional Representative meets Minister of Public Order and Citizen Protection in Athens
Laurens Jolles, UNHCR Regional Representative for Southern Europe and Giorgos Tsarbopoulos, Head of UNHCR Greece met today Minister of Public Order and Citizen Protection, Nikos Dendias and Secretary General for Civil Protection, Patroklos Georgiades.  The meeting provided an opportunity for a franc and open discussion on issues of common interest and challenges ahead.
In appreciating the Government’s commitment to the continued cooperation with UNHCR in the implementation of the reform of the asylum system, Jolles underlined the importance of the process as it will permit Greece to offer the necessary protection to those persons who are forced to flee their country of origin because of persecution, war or generalised violence.  The Minister and UNHCR agreed on the urgent need to address staffing issues in order to allow the new services particularly the Asylum Service and Appeals Authority, to become operational.

Recognising the enormous challenges that Greece is currently facing, UNHCR underlined the need for a comprehensive asylum and migration policy, going beyond short-term measures. In referring to the recent operation of arrests and detention of third country nationals, Jolles said: “Due to the currently limited possibility to access the asylum procedure, it is a risk that among those arrested and detained for lack of necessary documents there could also be persons in need of protection. It is therefore important to immediately strengthen the capacity to receive and register asylum-claims.”

The climate of escalating racially motivated attacks on foreigners including asylum seekers and refugees was discussed.  Jolles expressed his preoccupation that the phenomenon had taken on an extremely worrying dimension and appeared to have become systematic and coordinated, carried out by groups and individuals proclaiming to work in the interest of public security, while in fact threatening the country’s democratic order and institutions. He discussed with the Minister the need to take measures to tackle the rise of racially motivated violence, to protect victims and to prosecute perpetrators and instigators of violence. UNHCR appreciated the Minister’s public statements today on the establishment of a special force to address racist violence.

The situation in Syria was also discussed during the meeting. UNHCR referred to its Advisory to States to pay particular attention to the protection needs of Syrians fleeing violence and persecution, due to the ongoing conflict, and to the need to admit and appropriately receive Syrians in need of international protection.
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